

MINUTES OF HEMSBY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING MEETING

Which took place at Hemsby Pavilion on: **Monday 22nd November 2021 7.30pm,**

Present: Cllr Kyriacou (Chair), Cllr M Kern, Cllr Cook (members of the NHP Group)

Tracy Foster (Chairman of the NHP Group) Tina Nudd (Secretary), Caz Eden, Hannah Gray, Melissa Muldowney, Anthony Gouldstone.

Apologies received from: Marcia Dye, Kitty Dye, Maria Ellis, Pam Richmond & GYBC Cllr James Bensly

No Apologies received: from Justin Rundle & GYBC Cllr Noel Galer.

Parish Clerk: Mrs Kerrie Wilton.

1. Group membership,

It was agreed that all correspondence must go through the Chairman of the NHP, who will forward it to the Clerk of the Parish Council in order that the Parish Councillors can consider any responses issued. It was suggested that the Password should be changed on the NHP email in box & that it would be done again every time a member left the NHP Group. There will be a new Whatsapp group set up to include the Parish Council Councillors who are part of the NHP Group, this will be purely for arranging meetings & discussing deadlines. Hannah wished for it to be minuted that she felt that the Parish Council had dealt with the alleged breach of the TOR in a disproportionate way & she would have preferred to have had this dealt with over the telephone with the Chairman of the NHP Group rather than the Parish Council issuing her a letter. Hannah also advised the group that she had been invited to attend a sustainability meeting at GYBC in a personal capacity & would that be ok for her to attend? It was agreed that as long as the TOR were adhered to then that would be fine, but the comments she makes are her own & that she does not speak on behalf of NHP Group or the Parish Council. It was noted that the Parish Council had not been invited to attend this meeting & the Clerk would contact GYBC Cllr Bensly to see why not.

2. Draft Plan

It was agreed for the Draft Plan wording to be finalised in time for the next meeting on 6th December 2021. It was agreed to allocate the following parts to the named members.

Introduction: Tina & Jo

Consultation and engagement: Tracy

Vision and Aims: Keith & Mark (it was agreed that this will also feed into the PC's strategic Plan)

Housing and Tourism: Melissa

Design: Caz and Jo

Infrastructure: Antony

Natural Environment: Hannah

Youth: Kitty & Marcia

Photos: Village Hall and other locations mentioned in plan- Anthony agreed to do this & it was agreed that he will be provided with a list of locations.

It was agreed that Tracy, Tina & Hannah will also review the entire plan.

3. Rollback site policy

The recent press release from the Parish Council was discussed & it was agreed that this had been a good way to dispel some of the factual inaccuracies of the recent video & interviews that a member of the Save Hemsby Coastline had released. It was agreed that there was a large amount of disappointment that the SHC group had not attended the two village consultation

days that had been held, nor had they liaised with the NHP or the Parish Council prior to this weeks events. The Parish Clerk advised that she had retrieved two letters from the Parish Office letter box that day & had also received one by email from a resident referring to the template letter that SHC had urged residents to submit to support the Rock Berm in the Neighbourhood Plan rather than a Rollback Policy. It was agreed that again this demonstrated a level of misunderstanding as GYBC already have a policy on Rollback & that will go ahead regardless of its inclusion in a NHP. The Chairman of the NHP Group will be contacting the two GYBC Cllrs to urge them to speak up on both the subjects of Rollback & the Rock Berm. The Parish Clerk confirmed that she had also opened a letter received that day addressed to the Parish Council rather than the NHP Group which contained a proposition of a site from a local landowner for a site that they wish to be used for Rollback. It was suggested that further advice be sought from the NHP Consultants on the next steps to progress that.

Meeting ended 8:50pm

NEXT AGENDA

10 . ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE NEXT AGENDA

10.1 All members to present their completed parts of the draft plan.

Next Meeting will be on Next Meeting: Monday 6th December 2021 at the Pavilion.